
HB 3244A 

 

To Senate Committee on Human Services: 

 

I am writing to express  my opposition to House Bill 3244A. With the influx of illegal immigrants and 
individuals entering Oregon for free drugs, there is an overwhelming number of individuals that are here 
with already known serious backgrounds. Oregonians are already having serious problems with the youth 
being drawn into gangs, being used for sex, and vendors for the drug trafficing.  The elderly and children 
are as vunderable as the high school and college students.  

Background checks are important and are done all through employment and hiring departments in 
America. The scope of each background check is at a depth as possible and still staying within the law.  
However, I do not think that an expanded study over all departments and over an expanded timeframe is  
needed.  What we currently have is sufficient, we already know that the influx of problems are caused by 
the criminal illegals that have been shipped into the State of Oregon through Santuary State status.   

The hiding or concealing of public records, databases and other sources of information to verify the influx 
of these individuals causes a serious danger to all Oregon. But this study could infringe on the privacy of 
all Oregonians.  Just remember when China broke into the records of all employees in Washington, DC.  
They not only got information on employees,but spouses and children; they got financial and medical, 
everything.  Oregon needs to be careful how far you go and how deep.  


